
STATE OF TEXAS  {}       
COUNTY OF BURNET {}    

CITY OF BURNET  {} 

 

On this the 16th day of June 2025, the City Council of the City of Burnet convened in a Workshop 

Session, at 11:30 a.m. in the City Council Chambers, located at 2402 S. Water, Burnet, TX thereof 

with the following members present, to-wit: 

Mayor Gary Wideman     

Council Members Tommy Gaut, Philip Thurman, and Ricky Langley  

Absent    Cindia Talamantez, Joyce Laudenschlager, Tres Clinton 

City Manager   David Vaughn 

City Secretary   Maria Gonzales 

 

Guests: Jill Disler, Mark Ingram, Patricia Langford, Keith McBurnett, Curtis Murphy 

 

CONSIDERATION ITEMS: 

2.1) Discuss and Consider: Emergency Medical Services Interlocal Agreement between the City of 

Bertram and the City of Burnet 

 

City Manager David Vaughn reported that he, along with several other City staff members, met with 

representatives from the City of Bertram to discuss the current interlocal agreement. The group 

reviewed the existing terms and costs for providing EMS services under the current agreement. It 

was noted that the terms of the existing EMS agreement have not kept pace with the actual cost of 

providing these services. Mr. Vaughn reported that while the agreement terminated in 2008, both 

parties have continued to operate as if it were in effect, and the agreement as written may 

automatically renew on October 1st unless a 90-day notice is provided to terminate it. Based on 

Council's direction, the City will proceed with terminating the agreement, with the goal of 

establishing a new agreement that more accurately reflects the cost of service. EMS services will 

continue without interruptions during negotiations for a new agreement.  

 

2.2 Discuss and Consider: Façade and Signage Grant and the Business Continuity Code Grant 

 

Assistant City Manager Keith McBurnett highlighted the Council’s recently selected priorities, one 

of which is beautification. He noted that the proposed grant program aligns with that priority and 

would enable the City and the BEDC to provide financial assistance to local businesses. This 

assistance could support projects such as renovations of signage and facades, or the purchase of 

essential equipment. The program is still in its early stages, and many details remain to be discussed 

and finalized. 

 

ADJOURN: The meeting was adjourned at 1:04 p.m.  

             

___________________________ 

        Gary Wideman, Mayor   

 

ATTEST: 

 



 

_______________________ 

Maria Gonzales, City Secretary  


